Nymet St George Church George Nympton & Queensnympton



March 2024 Newsletter

Diary dates for March

Tuesday 5th March

Craft Club 2pm-4pm in the Village Hall.

Details from Liz Ride (lizwalker4@gmail.com) or Clare

Taylor, 579144 (<u>taylorclare58@gmail.com</u>)

First Tuesday of every month, £3 per person per session.

Tea/coffee and cakes provided. All welcome!

Saturday 9th March Mother's Day Tea. See inside for details.

Saturday 23rd March

Ferret Racing from 7pm at the Village Hall

Future Events

Saturday 20th April

Quiz and Curry Night

Tuesday 7th May

The Church will be hosting a return performance by tenor, Gregory Steward, which will include songs from musicals and classics. More details in next month's newsletter.

VINTAGE MOTHER'S DAY AFTERNOON TEA

Saturday 9th March 2:30pm George Nympton Village Hall

£10 per person

includes tea, assortment of sandwiches and cakes

(glasses or bottle of bubbly also available at an additional cost - in addition to a full licensed bar)

Raffle to win a beautiful Mother's Day flower arrangement

Please book your tickets in advance, and inform us of any special dietary requirements (Gluten Free and Vegetarian options available)

Please contact: Ian Bateman 01769 572116 or Adele Poole 01769 579778 to book your tickets.

Ferret Racing is returning to the Village Hall on Saturday 23rd March, from 7pm.

£2 entry per person, children are free.

There will be hot food and a licensed bar

Plenty of fun for all the family!

Takeaway is also available, but please book in advance!



BOOK EXCHANGE

Unfortunately the book exchange on Wednesday mornings is no longer going to be able to carry on running.

However, the Village Hall is open every Sunday morning at 10.30 for a free coffee, so if you still want to get some reading material / exchange books, feel free to pop along then.

These coffee mornings follow the Church Service, but is not limited to church-goers, so everyone is welcome!

NEWS FROM CULVERHILL

What a winter!

I've been training horses for 25 years and can't remember a wetter one than this We have had a few winners in February but we don't generally train mud larks, so the deep ground combined with the number of abandonments has made it a tough month And of course you get lots more runners because a weeks racing has been missed!

But finally today the sun is out and the days are lighter so hopefully things will improve soon

The cows have nearly all calved now. Lovely to have them around. They will be out on the yard running about soon Mostly heifers this year which is odd but useful!

Jane Williams

The annual meeting of our church council will take place in the Village Hall on Monday 18th March at 4 pm, where we present our accounts and elect officers for the year. Anyone is welcome!

Please support the stall run by our church at the Pannier Market in South Molton on Thursday 21st March.

We are planning a repeat of our popular plant sale in early May, so please start nurturing your seedlings and cuttings!

Ian Bateman

GEORGE NYMPTON CHURCH SERVICES

The church is open for private prayer every day and we have services most weeks.

Details of all services in our community are at:

www.missioncommunity.weebly.com

3rd March	9:30	Holy Communion
10 th March	9:30	Mothering Sunday Morning Worship
17th March	9:30	Holy Communion
24th March	9:30	Morning Worship
31st March	9:30	Easter Communion

Church Contacts

The Rector Rev Michael Grandey 01769579492

Church Wardens: Nymet St George Ian Bateman 572116

Trudy Herniman 579856

South Molton Robert Redwood 572079

During Easter week 25th to 30th there are additional services and events at South Molton – details on the web site.

Village Hall bookings are via Steve Howe on 01769 571652

More information for George Nympton is online at:-George Nympton Parish Web Site https://georgenympton.org.uk/ and on Facebook

Contributions of news or items of interest welcome for the next issue, no later than 26th March please to Sarah Goodchild at skgoodie@hotmail.co.uk Phone 01769 407217